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                                  ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
                                                    MINUTES

                                                           October 6, 2011
Approved by:___________________

Date:__________________________

Board Members Present: Arthur Keown, Chairman, Richard Deschenes, Clerk;Jeffrey Fenuccio, Michael

                             McGovern; Gerald Page
Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

Board Members Absent: All others present: Janice and Gerald Dahlstrom; Michael Charest; 
                                                                       Jesse Limanek
7:35pm – Public Hearing Continued
George McGuirk, 87 Dudley Road: Variance

Arthur Keown asked the petitioner if there was any new information that he wanted to submit to the board. After a negative reply he asked the board if there was any further discussion necessary after their site visits.  Hearing none he requested a motion to close the hearing.
R. Deschenes motioned, Gerry Page seconded and the vote 4-0 in favor to close the hearing.
7:40pm. – Public Hearing
Gerald & Janice Dahlstrom, 178 Putnam Hill Road: Variance
Arthur Keown read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle on August 18, 2011 and August 25, 2011.

Gerald Dahlstrom noted that the residence was built in the 1700’s. They purchased it in 1982 and removed the porch while remodeling. Mrs. Dahlstrom added that the new porch would be six (6)-ft deep which would be two (2)-ft less than the original porch. She also noted the porch would extend across the front of the house and partially around the corner.
R. Deschenes questioned if there was an existing foundation in place and was told it had been removed though they proposed piers for the new porch.

G. Page asked the petitioners how long it had been since the removal of the original porch and was answered eight (8) years.

All others present in favor or opposition: none

The Board members will conduct individual site inspections.

R. Deschenes motioned, Gerald Page seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to October 6, 2011 at 7:30pm.
7:45pm – Public Hearing

Jesse Limanek, 3 Merrill Road: Special Permit for a Home Business
A. Keown read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle on August 18, 2011 and August 25, 2011.

Jesse Limanek explained that he hoped to open a Law Practice within his home.  There would be no employees and the practice would mostly consist of computer work. He would schedule clients by appointment only during normal business hours and would potentially place a two (2) foot square sign. There would be no weekends involved though the board questioned if hours could be open-ended.
All others present in favor or opposition: none

Board members will conduct individual site inspections.

R. Deschenes motioned, Gerald Page seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to October 6, 2011 at 7:35pm. 
(Arrival of Michael McGovern)
7:40pm. – Public Hearing

Michael and Susan Charest, Variances and MGL ch.40A §6 Finding
35 Carrier Lane

A. Keown read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury-Sutton Chronicle on August 18, 2011 and August 25, 2011
Susan Charest, along with her engineer Mark Allen, explained that the Charest’s would like to raze the existing summer home on Steven’s Pond and replace it with new construction. 
The new home would be a similar sized two bedroom home. They would like to rotate the new structure on the lot in order to align it with the lot lines. Setback variances requested are as follows:

Front lot line:  39’7” 

Rear lot line:  29’2”,  
Left side lot line: 5’9” and 
Right side lot line: 7’.
Current lot coverage stands at 15%. The applicant also requests a variance to allow for 17.5% lot coverage as well as a finding from MGL ch.40A section 6.

The septic system design has been approved by the Board of Health. 

R. Deschenes questioned the applicant if the property lines were marked and G.P questioned the applicant on the reasoning for rotating the new construction. 
All present in favor or opposition:

Ms. Susan Cadrin of 33 Carrier Lane had a concern as she and the petitioner shared a well that was located on her property. There was concern for the well’s capacity and the additional water usage as the petitioner currently only used the well seasonally. She also voiced concern regarding any upgrade work being done on the well and repair to any damage done to her property.  Mark Allen noted that any work done would be performed in the well shaft and not through any trenching as well as with Board of Health approval.   Sue Charest assured Ms. Cadrin that if there was any damage done to her property they would take responsibility. Mark Allen noted that it was a 2 bedroom home currently and would remain two bedrooms so there should not be a substantial increase in water usage other than the change from seasonal to year round use. 
A. Keown questioned any recent well testing and records of capacity and was told that a test was done 
4-5 years prior and the results came back fine with satisfactory capacity.

Individual site inspections will be conducted by the Board.
R. Deschenes motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote 4-0 in favor to continue the hearing to October 6, 2011 at 7:40pm.

Board Business:
Approval of Minutes:
R. Deschenes motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to approve the August 4, 2011 minutes as written.

Decisions:
87 Dudley Road
George McGuirk

R. Deschenes motioned and M. McGovern seconded to grant the variance as requested for the construction of the Farmer’s porch.

Discussion:

M. McGovern noted that the porch was already constructed and there was no opposition from the neighborhood.

A. Keown noted that the residence was located in an Industrial Zone. It was felt that if the property was ever sold for an Industrial use, the residence most likely would be demolished and a new structure built in accordance to the requirements of the bylaws.
Vote: 4-0

Motion passes

Correspondence:  Leland Hill Estates
L. Dahlin noted correspondence the board had in hand from John Burn’s engineering firm certifying the retaining walls at the site which was a requirement of the Special Permit. Also noted was a scheduled pre-construction meeting for the following week which was a sign that the project was moving forward.
8:00pm

M. McGovern motioned, G. Page seconded and the vote unanimous to adjourn the meeting.
Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

Secretary
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